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Washington Junior High School

WIJHS Home and School Board Minutes
Tuesday, February 8 @ 8:30 am

*President Tammy Schultz called the meeting to order at 8:35am.

*Those present were: Jon Vogel, Tammy Schultz, Suzy Sharp, Anne Metzger, Carrie Schrock, Kat Stark, Ingrid
van den Hombergh, Shelley Scarbrough, Shannon Olsen, Aylse Bergmann, Lindsay Wade, Eden Bonsonto,
Bethany Kraseman, JT Toms, Gabe Torres, Tiffany Welch, Leila Azarbad, Betty Mikula & Mr/Mrs. Hunter.

*President’s Report - Tammy Schultz
-Transitions - Are you continuing with your committee? Please let us know.
-The Nominations Committee will be reaching out to you.
-Slate for 2022-2023 Executive Board will be presented in March.
-Tammy & Mrs. Vogel will be starting to contact feeder schools for transition meetings.
-Magazine Drive prize day update - Scene 75 will not be open until May, so we are looking to Urban Air
as a possible venue instead. We hope to have a date locked in prior to Spring Break.
-Budget planning begins this month. We will have a revised budget at the March meeting. Please let us
know if you anticipate any major changes in your committee’s budget for next year.
-Two presentations can be found recorded online. 203 In Focus Mental Health forum & JH Parent
Collective -Raising Digital Natives
-Upcoming dates:
No School - February 21 (President’s Day), March 4 (Institute Day)
February 16 - JH conference window opens

*Vice President’s Report - Suzy Sharp reported that she is still in need of volunteers for the 8th grade
moving-on ceremony. Please let her know if you’d like to assist. Several 7th grade parents volunteered so that
the 8th grade parents can be a part of the ceremony and not work the event the day of.

*Treasurer’s Report - Anne Metzger reported that the balance as of the end of January is $69,319.30. Checks
for teacher wish lists and movie night have not been paid out yet. Carrie made a motion to approve the
financial report and Shannon Olson seconded the motion. The financial report was approved. The budget for
2022-23 will be presented at the March meeting and voted on in April

*Secretary’s Report - Carrie Schrock presented the January minutes. Anne made a motion to approve the
minutes, Suzy seconded the motion and the minutes were approved. There was no additional correspondence
to share.

*Principal’s Report - Jon Vogel
-February is The Month of Love with special days and events created by the staff. Ex. Black History
Month, Kindness, etc.
-Parent Teacher Conferences will be held via Zoom in March.
-As of now, the 8th grade boat trip is still on.



-The Dodgeball tournament is going to be held at the end of the month with groups of 5th & 6th
graders and 7th & 8th graders.

-Girls basketball has started.

-A “normal” 8th grade moving-on ceremony is being planned for the end of May.

-There was a glitch in the shield testing last week, but it is operating fine now.

*Committee Report
-Please check the lost and found. We will begin clearing this out a little at a time beginning the end of
February.

*The meeting was adjourned at 8:59am with a motion by Kat Start and a second by Anne Metzger

Our NEXT MEETING will be TUESDAY, MARCH 8TH, @ 8:30 am



